








Why do I need to continue to wear my retainers? 


As you get older and your face matures, there are forces that continually act on your teeth that can encourage teeth to move and spoil your orthodontic result. Tooth movement occurs for the rest of your life and will occur irrespective of your wisdom teeth, previous orthodontic treatment or extractions. No one can predict in any individual case how much the teeth will move but we know that teeth will always move if retainers are not worn. 


How often do I need to wear retainers now?


You can now reduce the wear to every other night. Your retainers will feel tight initially but this will ease. The research is clear and orthodontic advice nowadays is to wear your retainers for as long as you want to keep your teeth straight. Once you stop wearing retainers, no matter how long it is since the end of your treatment, there is a risk of tooth movement. 


What if my retainers feel tight?


Any tightness is an indication that there is some tooth movement occurring. Simply increase your wear until there is no tightness and then drop back to alternate nights. This should be done as long as you want straight teeth. 


What if I lose my retainers or they need replacing?


If you lose your retainers, break them or have difficulty wearing them, please contact the practice immediately for advice. If you require a replacement retainer or if you feel that you may require a 2nd set of retainers (spares) these can be provided at a cost.


The NHS will not pay for repairs to the retainers or for a replacement in the event of you losing them. You will be charged for the cost of replacement- approximately £65 per retainer (£130 for both), payable before the replacement retainer is fitted.  
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